
                



Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time – A            Aug 27, 2023 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Saturday – Aug 26, 5:00 p.m. 
  All Parishioners 

Sunday – Aug 27, 10:00 a.m. 
  Healing and Blessing-Alma de Jesus & Siblings 
  Thanksgiving—Pacita Divinagracia  
  Birthday Thanksgiving—Liborio Arcana Jr 
  Birthday Thanksgiving —Danilo Arcana 
  B-day Thanksgiving--Christian Julius Divinagracia 
  + Fr. John Wanaurny 
  + Jose M. Dalisay 
  + Arsenio N. Nevado  
  + Justina B. Nevado  
  + Francisca & Bartolome Saile 
  + Marcos & Perla Mondido 
       s 

Wednesday – Aug 30, 7:00 p.m. 
  Birthday Thanksgiving – Ayvan de Jesus 
   
Friday – Sept 1, 7:00 p.m. 
  + Fr. Paul O’Malley 
 

PRAY FOR THE DEAD 
+Jose Dalisay 8/11/2023, +Guillerma Rico 

8/5/2023, +Graciano Castillo 7/15/2023, +Minerva 

de los Santos 7/6/2023, +Eladia Espiritu 4/16/2023, 

+Dr. Silver Nachor 3/18/23, +Fidela Candelario 

2/8/23, +Antonio Berango 1/25/23, +Rosario 

Moralde Arroza l1/10/23, +Rupito Baylon 12/30/22, 

+Felipe Manuel 12/8/22, +Precentacion Ubaldo 

11/30/22, +Angelica Soriano 11/25/22, 

+Purification Marpuri 11/28/22,  +Carmen 

Enriquez, and ALL Deceased Parishioners 
 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 
Emma Vicera, Vilma Rodrigueza, Sandy V. 

Herman, Bishop Alex Aclan, Robert dela Cruz, 

Angela dela Cruz, Rey Espiga, Erlinda Domingo, 

Noel Olilang,, Remy Tomboc, John Paul Dimatulac, 

Joseph Naduma, Ma. Theresa Robinson,  Flor dela 

Cruz, Mercedita Santiago, Ed Reyes, Connie 

Gonong, Alec Noche, Celia Vasquez, Rommel 

Bamba, Martha Viteri, Glenn Rico, Rocelle Dyan 

Rico, Eduardo Trillo, Estellita Navarro, and ALL 

sick members of the Parish 
 
 

SAFEGUARD THE CHILDREN 
For particular parish help, you may call our 

Safeguard the Children Committee at (213) 446-

1724 or our Parish Office (213) 250-8818. 

 

SACRIFICIAL GIVING 
Aug 20-21 - $1,241.00 

 

Online Giving Available 
at stcolumbanla.org 

 

Thank you very much. Maraming  salamat po. 
 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF Aug 20 – Aug 26 
Sunday        Is 22:19-23, 6-7; Ps 138:1-3, 6, 8; 

                     Rom 11:33-36; Mt 16:13-20 

Monday       1 Thes 1:1-5,8-10; Ps 149:1-2, 3-4, 5-6,9;  

                     Mt 23:13-22 

Tuesday       1 Thes 2:1-8; Ps 139:1-3, 4-6;  

                     Mk 6:17-29;  
Wednesday 1 Thes 2:9-13; Ps 139:7-12; Mt 23:27-32 
Thursday    1 Thes 3:7-13; Ps 90:3-5,12-14,17;   

                     Mt 24:42-51 

Friday         1 Thes 4:1-8; Ps 97:1,2,5-6,10-12; 

                Mt 25:1-13 

Saturday    1 Thes 4:9-11; Ps 98:1, 7-8, 9;  
       Mt 25:14-30 

 

BAPTISM 
Parents and godparents must attend the baptismal 

preparation class before the child is baptized. 

Once you have attended the class and have a letter of 

attendance, then we can schedule the date for baptism. 

Since St. Columban Church has no schedule for 

Baptismal Preparation Class, you are encouraged to go 

to Our Lady of Loretto or to your nearest Parish. 

For further information, please contact: 

St Columban’s office at (213) 250-8818 

r 
DID YOU KNOW? 

The NCMEC CyberTipline Online exploitation and 

enticement of young people is an ongoing problem, 

across social media, gaming platforms, and other 

websites. Victims can range in age and background, 

making it harder to prevent exploitation. The National 

Center for Missing and Exploited Children (NCMEC) 

operates the CyberTipline, a centralized system for 

reporting suspected cases of technology-facilitated child 

sexual exploitation. Reports can be filed online at 

report.cybertip.org or via a 24-hour hotline at 1-800-

843-5678. For more information, read the VIRTUS® 

article “Online Child Sexual Exploitation and the 

NCMEC CyberTipline” at lacatholics.org/did-you-

know/. 



St. Columban Church             Los Angeles, California 
__________________________________________________________________________________________

ANNOUNCEMENT 
cFaith Formation 

Enrollment for First Communion and Confirmation starts on 

all Sundays of August, 2023 after 10am mass. Classes start on 

3rd Saturday of September, 2023, 

 from 9:30 am to 11:30 am. Please invite candidates to come 

and attend. For more information,  

contact Natalia Sobrera at (213)335-9210 
on 

The Divine Providence Prayer Group invites you on 

2nd and 4th Sundays, 12pm – 4pm 

at St. Columban Church Hall 
 

The Household of Faith Prayer Group 

invites you on Fridays - Prayer meeting starts after the 

7pm mass and ends at 9:15pm  

at St. Columban Church Hall 

FeSaint Augustine of Hippo, Bishop and  
Doctor of the Church 

Memorial, Aug 28 

One day while sitting in a garden, Augustine heard a child’s voice 

say to him, “Take and read.” Although he didn’t know where the 

voice came from, he picked up the Bible next to him and randomly 

opened to Romans 13:13-14 which read, “…let us conduct ourselves 

properly as in the day, not in orgies and drunkenness, not in 

promiscuity and licentiousness, not in rivalry and jealousy. But put 

on the Lord Jesus Christ, and make no provision for the desires of the 

flesh.” This passage affected him so deeply that he began his 

conversion in haste. https://mycatholic.life/saints 

 
Prayer: 

Saint Augustine, you were a sinner who was redeemed by Christ. 

You then devoted your whole life to the glory of God and the 

salvation of souls. Please pray for me, that I will discover what you 

discovered and imitate your radical conversion, holding nothing back 

from our merciful God. Saint Augustine of Hippo, pray for me. Jesus, 

I trust in You.  

 
August Birthday Blessings 

 
               

 
Rest in Peace,  

Fr. John Wanaurny, a Columban Priest 

 
 

John Quinn Wanaurny was born July 3, 1934. His parents were 
John Patrick Wanaurny and Lauretta Barthelmes Wanaurny. 
He was baptized at St. Margaret Mary Parish in Chicago. His 
elementary education started at Our Lady Help of Christians in 
Chicago Catholic School and finished at Queen of Angels 
Catholic Grade School. In September 1948 he left for St. 
Columban’s Seminary, Silver Creek, NY, and then onto the 
college in Milton MA in 1952. He went to Bristol, RI for the 
Spiritual Year in 1953. He began his studies at the major 
seminary in Milton, MA in 1954. He was ordained, December 
19, 1959, by Bishop Harold Henry, the Bishop of Kwangju.In 
February of 1960, he was appointed to the Philippines and in 
November 1960, he went to Ozamis in Mindanao. After 
language school studying the Cebuano language he became 
bursar for the pro-Region of Mindanao.  
 
  Later assignments saw him in Aurora, Zamboanga del Sur, and in 
Dinas, Zamboanga del Sur. John returned to the United States in 
November 1967 for home leave. While there he studied linguistics at 
Georgetown University. He returned to the Philippines in February 
1969 and took charge of the language school in Ozamis. In 1977 he 
returned to parish ministry in Sapang Dalaga and for a short time in 
Tangub. 1978 finds John in renewal programs during home leave (a 
30-day retreat at Manresa, Dublin, a course at the Jesuit School of 
Theology in Weston, MA and one quarter of Clinical Pastoral 
Education at Mercy Health Center, Aurora, Il. In 1979, he was back in 
Ozamis City giving spiritual direction and retreats. In 1982, He went to 
the parish of Margosatubig in the Diocese of Ipil. In August of 1985 
John arrived in Brazil with the first Columban group missioned there. 
He served in the Diocese of Barreras in Wanderlei, then in Barreras at 
the Sanctuary and the parish of Nossa Senhora de Perpetuo Socrro. In 
December 1989 John went to the new parish of Sao Jose located in an 
urban barrio of the city of Barreras. John became the first Vicar 
General of the diocese in 1991.  
 
  He went on to serve as the Overseas Training Program director in 
Brazil, and in the parishes of Santa Regina and Sao Sebatao. In 1996 
John was appointed to the US region. In August he went to Cuernavaca 
in Mexico to study Spanish and culture for work later in Texas. He 
served in El Paso and Fabens, Texas and in Anapra, Juarez, Mexico 
until the end of 2005. In 2001 John was elected as a member of the 
Board of Reconciliation. In February 2006 he began the Hesburgh 
sabbatical program at Chicago Theological Union. After the sabbatical 
John went to the Los Angeles house as Vicar and in 2007 was acting 
pastor in St Columban’s Filipino parish in downtown LA. In 2009 He 
was assigned to the N Magnolia Avenue house in Chicago. From 2012 
to 2014 John was in St. Mary’s Parish in Fontana, CA. He then went to 
Omaha. Health problems caused him to seek to go to the Bristol 
retirement home in the Fall of 2015. Further health difficulties led to 
his going to the Dawn Hill Home for Rehab and Healthcare in Bristol. 
John was known in all his assignments for his good humor and 
dedication. He was justifiably proud that he could celebrate Mass in 
four Languages-English, Cebuano, Portuguese and Spanish. 



 

  


